

October - December News 2021 **Praver letter**

Psalm 8:1 "O LORD our Lord, how excellent is thy name in all the earth! who hast set thy glory above the heavens."

Prayer Request

Souls to be saved!

- Laborers to be called to Canada, Alaska, and Greenland. (We need help!!! The Far North is such a needy field!)
- Each one of our family members, for God to bless them, and use them for His glory!

PRAISES

- The Baptism of Kevin, Boaz, and Audrey-Anne
- Children's Christmas play a success at church!
- Many visitors at church over these past 2 months! (a record high of 62 people in a regular

WE SERVE A GREAT AND MIGHTY GOD!

Dear Fellow Laborers,

FAMILY NEWS: We want to give all glory to God for His mighty works. Throughout this past year we had many ups and downs. Spiritual battles abounded, but God, who is our Rock and Fortress, is great than all that noise and warring.

These past few months have brought many changes in our lives as a family. Amanda and I being here in Canada and all the family back in the States, has been a big adjustment. The house sure is quieter. We miss them all, but so thankful that they are training and serving the Lord with their lives. It is so exciting to see the Lord using them in such great ways. Josh and Allie were just sharing with us that they were able to lead a 10 year old girl to Christ for salvation while on their church bus route! That is what it's all about! Noah and Luke too are serving in ministry while in Bible College. Noah does weekly outreach ministry and Luke serving in a rescue mission in Knoxville, Tennessee. Please pray for them as they are finishing up there semester of Bible College.

MINISTRY NEWS: Over these last two months we have had a good number of visitors at church. Some have stayed, others have not.

- Our Teen group (IMPACT ADOS) is growing again. We have had several young people visit this ministry. Please pray for the salvation of Zachary, Charles, and Samuel.

- We are rejoicing in the baptisms of Kevin, Audrey-Anne, and Boaz. It is so exciting to see them growing in their walk with Christ. The devil has fought them hard, but God has blessed tremendously.

- It was a blessing to be able to celebrate a baby dedication of one of our new families. They have 5 children, 3 of whom are under 4 years old. Their youngest baby, Elijah, was dedicated to the Lord 3 weeks ago. We are praying the Lord use the Crespo family in a mighty way for His glory!

- This past week we had our Children's Christmas play. It was such a blessing. The devil sure fought it tooth and nail, but God moved mightily. We had 6 lost visitors to come out for the service. The kids did great with the play, their songs and special music. It was such a blessing. The ladies of the church worked hard on costumes. They also made and wrapped cookies to give to each family who was present. The visitors went away having heard a clear presentation of the Gospel, as well as having received a gift of love from the church. Please pray for the salvation of Rose, Helen, Yohan, Patrick, Ezekiel, Dianne, and Miriam. (Please see Pics on second page)

I am looking forward to being able to share with you the answered prayers of these folks being saved! This is what it's all about!

Thank you all again for your love, prayers, and financial support! We are so blessed to serve with you for Quebec, and the Far North!

Jason, Amanda, the boys and daughter-in Law:-) With our Love, Psalm 118.23; Isaiah 40:31

Home Church:

Old Suwanee Baptist Church P.O. Box 2116 Buford, GA 30515-9116 770-945-5451

Field Address: 1686 Rang St-Felix Est Notre-Dame-du-Mont Carmel, OC G0X3J0873-664-1009 jasonhamby@mwbm.org



Sent Through: P.O. Box 519 Braselton, GA 30517 706-654-2818













